## St. John's Congregational Quarterly Meeting July 27, 2025 following early service

Packets were distributed as members gathered. The packets included the previous meeting's minutes, the financial report as of June 30, 2025, a report from Pastor Patti, a report from the council concerning the call team for a senior pastor, and a report from the youth department.

President Aaron Clark began the meeting with a word of prayer.

The meeting was then called to order at 9:31 am.

Aaron briefly reviewed the minutes from the April quarterly meeting. Christina Allman made a motion to approve the minutes. Ron Clark seconded the motion and the motion passed.

**Financial Report:** Treasurer Kathy Myers was unable to attend the meeting, but Aaron Clark presented the report and noted that due to recent retirements, expenses are lower than is typical. Also the bequest holding account will soon have money withdrawn to pay for the building renovations which are beginning to take place. Aaron asked for any questions and none were given. He noted that the report will be filed.

**Pastor's Report:** Pastor Patti Morlock began by introducing the pastoral intern, Billie Fisch, and encouraged the congregation to get to know Billie and her husband, Bob, as they settle in here.

Pastor Patti encouraged the congregation that steps are being taken in the midst of the transitions that are occurring within our congregation. The Call Team for a senior pastor has been formed and first steps are being taken. The congregation can especially be involved during the congregational workshop that will be part of the process and through prayer.

Other information can be found in the pastor's written report.

**Youth report:** A written report has been submitted. There were no other questions asked during the meeting.

**Renovation team report:** Dan Yeater reported that work has already begun on the electric and HVAC systems. Scaffolding will go up soon around the bell tower and be there for several weeks. Updates will be posted in the News Notes for the congregation.

Paul Wittenberg motioned to adjourn the meeting. Shirley Blake seconded the motion and the motion passed.

The meeting was concluded with saying the Lord's Prayer together.